

March Meeting Highlights


Thirty-one Waterways members & guests gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the March 14th luncheon meeting. Jack introduced Richard Basci, John Whitely and Greg Rudman as luncheon guests.
Coast Guard News
CDR Steve Wischmann presented the following information:

· A word of thanks was extended to industry for the strong cooperation and coordination over the past couple of months.  Situations went from high water to ice conditions and due to the strong partnership between all parties no incidents occurred.  Dick Ehringer was thanked for all his work on the Navigation Committee.
· The Inland Waterways Conference in Cincinnati provided an excellent opportunity to meet and greet industry members.  During the conference, a TWIC update was provided.  A copy of this slide presentation is attached for your review.  Dick Ehringer requested that Pittsburgh be considered a site to offer road units that would aid in the TWIC signup process.  
· A licensing help line to assist REC New Orleans has been established at the National Maritime Center in West Virginia.  This effort will be monitored to see if this effort leads to help lines for the other RECs. Progress reports will be provided in the future.
· LCDR Russ Holmes presented Mark Devinney with a Coast Guard ball cap in recognition of his years of service to the Waterways Association.
Army Corps of Engineers

Richard Lockwood highlighted the attached report to the membership. (See Attach1)  
National Weather Service
   Bill Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report

Mary Ann Bucci provided the following report:

· There has been very positive press coverage on the river industry over the last several months.  Features concerning ice on the river and interviews with actual pilots navigating those rivers.   Senator Arlen Specter, Rep. Tim Murphy and Rep. Jason Altmire press conference concerning funding for the locks and dams had strong industry support and was successful in helping us achieve our funding goals.
· A Chinese delegation will be visiting Pittsburgh March 28-30th.  Topics that will be covered include:  security, navigation and flooding.  Anyone wishing to participate in a planned program should contact Mary Ann or James directly.
· The Port of Pittsburgh, along with Port of Philadelphia, will be hosting a Meet & Greet Buffet Breakfast at the Renaissance Hotel from 8:30 a.m. to 11 a.m. on Thursday, March 15. The Traffic Club dinner will follow later that day.
Navigation Committee Report
   Dick Ehringer presented the following report:

· Construction is due to begin on the Port Marion Bridge.  However, a revised plan takes the river opening from 300 feet to 250 feet.  This is unacceptable due to the navigation issues that will occur trying to clear area.  A response from the Navigation Committee will state requirement for 300 feet.

· New construction will begin at the Sammis Plant that will place two barges 500 feet above the guide wall.  The Navigation Committee will insist that a helper boat be available 24-hours a day to protect navigation in this area.

· The DC trip went well as did the meeting with Coast Guard Officials.  Concern regarding the TWIC implementation still remains high.  Another arising issue will be vessel inspections.  It is vital that vigilance on this program be maintained as requirements development.   

Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney notified the membership that the annual DC trip went very well.  Bob Reed did an excellent job representing the West Virginia companies.  The main message is that the Corp’s efficient spending amount matched the President’s budget amount and we need to maintain the President’s budgeted amount.  The group also attended the Waterways Council’s Leadership Service Award Dinner honoring Senator Byrd’s strong support of the river system issues.
Other Meeting Comments

   Questions regarding upcoming river closures were directed to CDR Wischmann.  The Regatta schedule is tentatively a one-day event with no fireworks currently scheduled.  Further updates will be provided to the membership as they become available.

Guest John Whitely addressed members concerning the Inland Waterways Academy’s Course offerings.  Training can occur at the Academy site located in Huntington, WV or they can bring the training to various locations.  If interested in additional details, you can visit their website at www.marshall.edu/ctc.
April Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for April 11th at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $20. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, April 5th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
April 11, 2007 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 

Seasonal Fresh Fruit Cup
 

Chicken Romano/lightly battered with lemon butter sauce


Medley of Fresh Seasonal Vegetables


Strawberry Parfait
Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, April 5th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101
Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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